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TOWN OF JAMESVILLE 
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING 7/26/2018 

MINUTES 

 
The following is an account of the minutes taken at a Special Monthly Board Meeting held between 3:00 

pm & 3:30pm on 7/26/18 at the Town Hall Conference Room -1211 Water Street, Jamesville, North 

Carolina. 

 

Attendees 

• Willis Williams- Mayor Protem 

• Rachel Craddock - Commissioner 

• Carolyn Martin - Commissioner 

Absentees 

• Larris Tolson - Commissioner 

• Mary Allen - Commissioner 

 

Minutes Recorder – Kimberly Sutton 

 

I. Mayor Protem Willis Williams called the meeting to order. He opened with a prayer.  

 

II. Adoption of Agenda 

• Commissioner Rachel Craddock asked to add under IV. New Business C. Newspaper 

Articles. Commissioner Rachel Craddock moved to adopt the agenda with the requested 

addition. Commissioner Carolyn Martin seconded. Motion unanimously passed. 3 Ayes – 

0 Nays    

 

III. Public Comment 

⚫ None 

 

IV. New Business 

A.        The board took discussion of who will be designated to sign checks for the town.  

Commissioner Rachel Craddock moved to allow the following individuals be authorized  

to sign checks for the town - Willis Williams, Carolyn Martin, Rachel Craddock and  

Kimberly Sutton. Commissioner Carolyn Martin seconded. Motion unanimously passed.  

3 Ayes - 0 Nays. 

B.         Commissioner Carolyn Martin moved to adopt the BB&T Resolution and Agreement for  

Deposit Account with the above listed names. Commissioner Rachel Craddock seconded.  

Motion unanimously passed. 3 Ayes - 0 Nays. 
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C.         Commissioner Rachel Craddock spoke to the board regarding several newspaper articles  

that were regarding Ayden and Winterville. She stated that Winterville is receiving 3.5  

million in grant money for sewer projects.  

Another article states that the Ayden mayor raises concerns about buying 6 new vehicles  

and how it affects the budget that was adopted. She continued talking about Powell Bill  

funds and how they are being spent in Ayden.  

 

IX.        Board Comments 

             A.  Commissioner Carolyn Martin asked if the Resolution for Brad had been done. The Town  

 clerk stated that the Resolution will be presented to the board at the August meeting for  

 adoption.  

 

X.          Adjourn 

Commissioner Rachel Craddock moved to adjourn at 3:30pm. Motion unanimously  

passed. 

 

Respectfully submitted by: Kimberly Sutton – Town Clerk 


